BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 10TH APRIL 2008
RESIDENTS AND POLICE FORUM  The Police had apologised for being unable to attend but had sent the Clerk a crime report for the last month. There had been 2 crimes – an attempted break in of a garage and a theft from a motor vehicle.                                          Mrs Mary Martin attended the pre- meeting when the Council’s official role in the twinning event in the summer and accommodation for the German visitors were discussed. ( M/A No. 7).
PRESENT Cllrs Hills, Overfield, Flockton, Lobley, Hoyland, Bradford,  Tatman , Stentiford and Gooch. 
APOLOGIES.  None. 
6142   MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MARCH 13TH  These were approved. 
6143   MATTERS ARISING 
1. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  Cllr Bradford had received an e mail from YWT informing him that the new noticeboards had been ordered and were expected to be in situ in the next month. There had been little trouble during the last month but the gate at the top needed replacing. Cllr Bradford offered to advise YWT of this. (Action JB) .
2. Youth Provision.  Cllr Bradford considered that it was necessary to wait until the success or otherwise of the East Keswick Youth Club was learnt before taking further action in Bardsey. It was known that shortage of children wishing to attend was endangering the continuance of the new EK Youth Club. It was agreed to try to assist by encouraging Bardsey children via the newsletter to support it.  
3 .Extension of 30mph limit on Blackmoor Lane. A letter had been received from Highways explaining that, following their recent speed and volume counts, it was proposed to make Blackmoor Lane from 40 m north of the Syke Lane junction to 16m past the Spear fir junction a 40mph speed limit. The remaining length of Blackmoor Lane (including Tithe Barn Lane, Church Lane, Smithy Lane, and The Ginnel) to the existing 30mph speed limit terminal point on Church Lane, is proposed to be reduced to a 30mph speed limit. Council welcomed the proposals. It was agreed to inquire how long it would take to implement the scheme, and to advise Mrs Laycock of Highway’s proposals. (Action JG)
4.  Parish Council Noticeboards.- An oak noticeboard has been ordered for East Rigton. 
5. Bardsey Parish Council Web Site- Cllr Gooch had informed Vision Web of the Council’s intention to transfer to Deepdale Blue Digital . An official letter from the PC was required. (Action JG). 
6. Possibility of Bus Shelter at Bank Top .A letter had been received from Antler Homes advising that they might make a small contribution to the cost but would not become involved in any re- siting. It was agreed to take no further action until the nearest Antler house was occupied and the owner himself requested re-positioning of the bus stop.   

7. Kisdorf Reunion/Bardsey Fest 2008. A further meeting of the Fest committee had taken place and all arrangements were in hand. At the pre- meeting of the Council it was agreed that the PC should pay the cost of meals ( 3 courses with wine)for all German visitors, and would also pay for Ray Addy , Elke Jury , Mr Freer, and their partners. There would be no free bar and Cllrs would pay for themselves. There were 14 definite visitors to accommodate, with the possibility of a further 5. Hosts had all been found for those definetly visiting and a request would be made via the newsletter for further hosts if this became necessary. It was hoped that a gift of a village map, on which Cllr Overfield was currently working , could be made at the lunch. Peter Schiller, Helmut Degn, Pauline Hills and Ray Addy would be asked to make speeches. There would also be a welcome session of one hour in either the Village or the Callister Hall  commencing at 5.30 pm on the Thursday of arrival. 
8 Lighting for Sports Club car park.  A further e mail addressed to the Council had been received from Mr and Mrs Rawnsley who disagreed with some of the points made in the previous reply and were still concerned about the effect of the proposed light.  It was agreed to reply, repeating previous assurances that issues concerning the Sports Club car park security light had been fully discussed ,and  suggesting that for further detail they should take up the Sports Club invitation to discuss the subject. They might find that the subject has been overtaken by events. 
9.Condition of Cornmill Ginnel. It was agreed to write to Steve Parry again as there had been further complaints from residents that LCC had not flushed out or swept the area recently, and that the nearest drain on the A58 was not working. Cllr Shelbrooke was also to be asked to assist in lobbying LCC Highway Dept.(Action JG).
10. Emptying of Green Bin at end of Blacksmith’s Field  Parks &Countryside had promised to include this in their regular bin emptying programme. 
11. Removal of Graffiti. This had been dealt with. 
12. Report on Village Litter Pick on Saturday April 5th .This had taken place on a cold April day on which only 11villagers, mainly Cllrs, had participated. It was agreed to ask the Lengthman to tidy the whole length of Wike Lane as far as the Bardsey sign.
13. Removal of large oak tree from Willan’s Wood. Mr Lapish of LCC had asked that both Bardsey Tree Services and the Parish Council should write in for record purposes with reasons for the need to remove the tree. (Action JG)
14. Flooding in field behind The Ferns, Blackmoor Lane Cllr Overfield was still trying to establish ownership. Cllr Stentiford reported that his wife, whist studying village archives, had learnt that the PC of 1929 had discussed exactly the same problem. 
6144   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field Cllr Overfield reported that he had emptied all the bins recently. He asked the Clerk to write to a new “Friend of Park Field”, Kevin Kelly, welcoming him and asking him to help with surveillance. It was noted that there had been a very favourable report on Park Field in the Wetherby News written by Brenda Sanderson.(Action JG).  
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground. Cllr Gooch had been disappointed to learn that the application for the grant had been unsuccessful but would re-apply in the next application period. A possible grant of £5000 from Green Leeds was discussed. It was agreed to write to Rachael Procter asking that she recommend to the Area Committee a large grant for the playground. 
6145   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/08/01481/LA/NE  - Proposed cycle way/footpath link to sports ground – land adj. to Ascot, Keswick Lane. – No objection. 
(b) P/08/01249/FU/HE – 18 Bankfield – Exts. – Oppose absence of garage and request a condition for no domestic parking on road.  

(c) P/08/00044 – Granger House – Revised Plans – No objection. 
(d) P/08/01394/OT/NE –Glenmhor -  Out. App. for Dormer Bungalow .- Object on grounds of appearance. 
(e) P/08/01371/FU/NE – Land off Church Lane – Block of Stables.- No objection.  

(f) P/08/01543/CA/NE – The Holt, 40 Church Lane – Demolition of existing house and replacement with 5 bed house.- Object  

(g) P/08/01750/FU/HE – Bramble Lodge, Woodacre Crescent – Ext. & Garage Conversion. – No objection. 
(h) P/08/01703/FU/HE – Towerbank, Margaret Avenue – Exts. & Cons.- No objection.  

(i) P/08/01698/FU/HE – Site bet. Hill Crest & Tower Bank, Margaret Ave – Garage. – No objection.  

Council approved all the proposals of the Planning committee.  
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/08/00257/FU – Hallam – Amendment to app.07/06228888/FU- Bingley Cottage, 41 Church Lane – Exts. 

(b) P/08/00226/FU – Powell – 56 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. & Juliet Balcony.

(c) P/08/00606/FU – White – Woodacre Crescent – Ext. 
(d) 31/434/05/OT- Maw – Out. App to erect house adj. to South Lodge, Woodacre Crescent. 

(e) P/08/00713/FU – Dombai – 46 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 
(f) P/08/00805/FU – Greenwood – 11 Wayside Crescent – Exts. 

(g) P/08/00823/FU – Long – 5 Castle Hill View – Exts. 

(h) P/08/00891/FU – Milner – Glenthorne, Margaret Ave – Ext. 

(i) P/08/00927/FU – Foster – 1 Syke Green – Ext. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a)P/ 07/06999/FU – Holdsworth – Haigh House – 3 Blackmoor Lane. 
(b) P/08/00120/FU – Carr – 21 Bankfield – Exts. 
(c) P/08/00593/FU – Hambling – 72 Blackmoor Lane – Ext. & Garage.

(d) P/08/00609/FU – Hullah , 8 First Ave – Exts.
4. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 

(a)P/ 08/00406/FU – Paley, 3 Congreve Approach – Exts.
(b)P/ 06/04802/FU – Ahmed – Bracken Park Lodge, Syke Lane – Removal of conditions 2&3  of approval relating to materials. 
5. Notice of Appeal re App/N4720/A/07/2060942- The Bungalow 82 Blackmoor Lane – by T. Salisbury – Informal Hearing on May 15 at Carriageworks at 10am.Noted. 
6146   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a)Cllr Overfield – Expenses                                                     £6.43
(b) T. Backhouse & Son – Replacement Fence                       98.70 
(c) LCR ( Local Council Review )Sub. Renewal                       13.50  
(e) YLCA – Membership Fees 2008                                        458.00 
It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 
N.B. A bill for 924.75 – next year’s premium from Cornhill Insurance- had been received but would be deferred for payment until the next meeting, during which time Cllr Gooch would check it thoroughly.                                                                                                       
2. End of year accounts. It was agreed to accept the unaudited end of year accounts prepared by the Clerk, approved by the Chairman, and circulated to all Cllrs by e mail before the start of the meeting. 
6147   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.Copies of 2 letters from Charles Hickson to Highway Dept. re drainage affecting his property, broken manhole cover on Church Lane footpath, and support for  development at 6 Church Lane. These were noted. 
3. Possible vacancy on Parish Council. The Chairman announced that she wished to resign from the Chair and from the Council after the Annual Parish Meeting, due to pressure of other commitments. She was thanked for all her hard work by the Vice-Chairman, Cllr Overfield, speaking on behalf of all Cllrs.  
4 Arrangements for Annual Parish Meeting. Various Cllrs agreed to speak on topics covering PC work during the year. Cllr Flockton agreed to purchase wine and Mrs Tatman and Mr Lobley were to be asked to serve it. 
5. Callister Hall. Jack Cairns had reported that offers had been received from Biffa and Green Leeds but substantial additional funding would be required from the PCC before the project could go ahead. New plans for the Hall had been seen. The main difference was increased storage space for playgroup equipment. 
6. YLCA Branch Review – Questionnaire. This was circulated. 
7. Parish Plan Jack Cairns had checked on progress during the last year in implementing the 40 outstanding items still on going, and had found that no progress had been made. He had subsequently written to the Council suggesting that they either re-convene the original steering group and ask them to report on the next steps to be taken and a timescale for doing so, or re-appoint leaders to the 5 Task Groups with a remit to do the same. Council decided instead that a group of Cllrs should meet with Mr Cairns. It was judged that a number of the outstanding matters could never realistically be completed. 
8. West Well Between meetings e mails had been circulated amongst Cllrs and with Rachael Procter. These had originated when an oak had fallen and damaged the well. The Chairman was concerned that another ancient feature of the village should not be lost.  Cllr Procter was optimistic that an area grant could be obtained to repair the well. Mr Scott, owner of The Brow, on Rigton Bank, in close proximity, had offered to re build a wall around the back for protection. Council agreed with this suggestion. 
6148   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Parish Walks Cllr Flockton agreed to fix dates for these. 
2. Climate Change Conference on 13th May near Doncaster. Cllr Stentiford volunteered to attend this on behalf of the Council. 

3. Draft Planning Application for Sports Club Ext. Cllr Overfield expressed the hope that this would be available by the next meeting. 

4. Litter Bins needing replacement The Clerk was asked to continue to pursue this matter. (Action JG ). 

5. Verge Encroachment Cllr Hoyland had obtained written confirmation that there was no time limit on possible legal action and retrospective action could be taken against anyone proved to be taking highway owned land into their own premises. She was particularly concerned about South Lodge where the developer had taken into his plot a small parcel of highway land. It was agreed to mention the illegality of doing this in the newsletter, and to write to LCC Planning Dept. about South Lodge. (Action JG )
Signed: 
                                                                          Date:      
April 08 Mins.                                                       

